# Pembroke Meadows Givic League

SEPTEMBER, 1981

# SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

The September meeting will be held on Thursday, the 24th, at 7:30 p.m. at Pembroke Meadows Elementary School. We will have as guest speaker Mary Crozier from the Virginia Beach Substance Abuse Program. She will speak on and show a film dealing with Drug and Alcohol Abuse Prevention. Come out and see a program that is well worth everyone's attention today.

# ELECTIONS

Once again, it is time to elect a new Civic League Board. There are many new people in the area. There are positions that need to be filled. Pembroke Meadows/Shores has remained one of the finest communities in Virginia Beach. It has stayed that way because of the efforts of your Civic League and the residents. We need your support to keep things going in the right direction. Anyone that is interested in helping to maintain this area and has a little time to spare, please contact me. We can find a job on the Board for YOU!

> Stanley Weisman President 499-1419

# BLOCK MOTHERS

The Block Mothers program in Pembroke Meadows/Shores is active and well. Perhaps this chairman has maintained such a low profile in recent years that many did not think the program still existed. If any Block Mothers need their sign replaced due to loss, damage, or fading color, or if anyone would like to make application to be a Block Mother, please call the Chairman, Jeanette Willenbrink at 497-0700.

### JUNIOR GARDEN CLUB

Pembroke Meadows Junior Garden Club is proud to congratulate three of its members for their outstanding work toward Tidewater District and Virginia Federation of Garden Clubs Awards Program. Erin Mikulka's Anti-Littering Poster and Kristine Mikulka's Scrapbook on Birds won first place in Tidewater District and then went on to win first in VFGC. Also, we are thrilled that Jennifer Mikulka's report on our club membership won first place in the Tidewater District. We've had a very successful year! Cheryl Kenny

Advisor

THE 1981-1982 SCHOOL YEAR BEGAN ON SEPTEMBER 8.

PLEASE KEEP IN MIND THAT THERE ARE ALOT OF CHILDREN ON THE STREETS NOW.

THE SPEED LIMIT IS 25 MILES PER HOUR ! !

# RECREATION CENTER NEWS

Now that the kids are back to school and the weather is cooling down, the last thing we think about is the pool. Yet for a handful of people in the community, now is the time to get geared up for next summer. August 28, the general membership held its elections for the 1982 Recreation Center Committee. The results are:

Director-----Norma Jean Pope Assistant Director---John Boyce Treasurer-----Jane Orem Secretary------Pamela Booker Board Members-----Sally Elstrodt -----Sondra Hidbee -----James Canada ----Jeff Bonomo ----Joel Flax

All of these people are going to need the help and support of the recreation center membership. Anyone interested in working on a sub-committee for the coming year, please call Norma Jean Pope at 499-3069.

The pool had a very successful summer with a total membership of 205 family and single memberships. There will be a definite increase in the initiation fee for joining the pool as of January, 1982. If you have any friends interested in joining next summer, or if you are a new member in the community, now is the time to join. The current fee is \$150 payable over three years. Sign up now and save money. For further information, call Dennis Michele at 497-3017.

To everyone who helped at the pool this summer, either with the swim team, on a committee, or simply helping keep trash out of the parking lot, WE THANK YOU!!!

> Mort Kenyon 1981 Director

# B-I-N-G-0 ! ! !

It looks as if the Recreation Center will be sponsoring Bingo this fall. We have a location being negotiated and are looking for volunteers. We are only asking 3-4 hours of your time once a month. We can also use people to help organize if you can't commit yourself on a regular basis. Jeff Bonomo is in charge of setting up work groups. If you are at all interested in helping, please call Jeff at 490-0861 or you can call Susan Kenyon at 497-3910. Our goal has been set to hold our first Bingo on October 19; we'll let you know the time and place so you can come out and support us.

> Norma Jean Pope 1982 Director

# BUSINESS ADS

Delta Construction Services. State registered contractor. New homes, room additions, remodeling, porches decks. 482-4449, John Froehler, or 425-0562, Albert Viola.

Lowder Construction Company. Room additions, siding, roofing, wood decks. Free estimates. Financing arranged. 464-0900.

Walter B. Gray Contractor. Interior and exterior painting. Free estimates. Check our references before you paint. 499-5609.



Va. Beach/Norfolk Newport News/Hampton

467-1211

872-9408

roommate producers, Itd.